
 

 

 
Witney Town Council 
51B Market Square 
Witney 
OX28 6AG 
 
9th June 2025 
 
 
Dear Cara, 
 
Re: Witney Town Council Grant Award 
 
 
On behalf of the Lowland Rescue Oxfordshire team, I would like to thank Witney Town Council and its 
councillors for the very kind grant award of £2,495 to our search and rescue activities. The money went into 
the charity’s bank account recently– and was very gratefully received. 
 
The money is being put towards the purchase of a new water trailer for our team which will not only enable 
us to carry more equipment with us to call-outs but also provide our water team with an office. This office 
area will provide a quiet space in which to analyse data and pictures taken from our sonar as it aims to 
locate people missing in water. 
 
Thank you very much for being part of this addition to our team that we’re hoping will enable us to locate 
missing people faster – ultimately saving lives. We are always extremely grateful for any contributions at a 
time when funding is increasingly difficult to find. If you or any of your councillors are interested at any point 
in coming to see what your contribution can do, we would be very pleased to welcome you at one of our 
training sessions. Please can you also pass on our thanks to all the councillors and your colleagues. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Alexandra Bradbury 
 
Fundraising Officer and Search Technician 
 (Alex.bradbury@oxsar.org.uk) 
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